
 

 

 

City Officials 
 

Steve Olson, Mayor 
427-7529 / solson@franklinwi.gov 

Mark Dandrea, Ald. District 1 
427-3587 / mdandrea@franklinwi.gov 

Daniel Mayer, Ald. District 2 
427-2948 / dmayer@franklinwi.gov 

Kristen Wilhelm, Ald. District 3 
427-7603 / kwilhelm@franklinwi.gov  

Shari Hanneman, Ald. District 4 
510-6522 / shanneman@franklinwi.gov  

Mike Barber, Ald. District 5 
427-7605 / mbarber@franklinwi.gov 

John R. Nelson, Ald. District 6 
427-7606 / jnelson@franklinwi.gov 

 
City Departments 

 
Administration ............... 858-1100 

Assessor ....................... 425-1416 

Building Inspection ........ 425-0084 

City Clerk ...................... 425-7500 

City Hall ........................ 425-7500 

Engineering ................... 425-7510 

Fire Department ............. 425-1420 

Health Department ......... 425-9101 

Human Resources .......... 427-7505 

Library .......................... 425-8214 

Municipal Court ............. 425-4768 

Parks ............................ 425-7500 

Planning Department ...... 425-4024 

Police Department ......... 425-2522 

Public Works ................. 425-2592 

Recreation ..................... 423-4646 

Sewer & Water ............... 421-2613 

Treasury........................ 425-4770 

 
EMERGENCIES-CALL 911 

 

www.franklinwi.gov 

 

Credit Card Payment Option Now Available for 
Sewer/Water Bills, Building Inspection Services, and 

Other Miscellaneous Receivables  
 
The City has engaged Invoice Cloud to make additional payment options 
available for payment of Sewer/Water Bills, Building Inspection Services 
invoices, and other Miscellaneous Receivable invoices such as solid waste fees, 
weed cutting charges, weights and measures, and fire inspections. The payment 
options include credit card payment and ACH electronic checks, among others.  
You can access these payment features by clicking the “Payments” button from 
the home page of the City’s website at www.franklinwi.gov.  Service fees do apply based on the 
transaction type chosen and are non-refundable.  
 
For Sewer/Water bills, a PIN number that appears on your most recent utility bill provides security 
over your account. If requested, Invoice Cloud will email the bill directly to you, or make the bill 
available on your phone.  Billing history is also available. When you sign up with Invoice Cloud, you 
will receive various email reminders of the bill and its due dates. There is a fee for this service, but 
if you choose the “recurring automated payment” option, there is NO fee. You can cancel the 
automated payment option at any time. See your next Sewer/Water bill for a reminder of these 
new payment options! 

Volume 34, Issue 3, August 2021  

WE NEED YOUR INPUT! 
 

Please Complete Online Survey for City Newsletter! 
 

The Franklin City Newsletter is mailed out to residents five (5) times per year and posted on the 
City’s website.  The City is interested in improving its newsletter and learning how/if the City 
Newsletter is read by our residents.  Below is a short survey that can be accessed/completed 
online at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/L5LZXPZ or from the home page of the City 
website at www.franklinwi.gov.  If you do not have access to a computer, please fill out and 
drop off or mail this paper copy of the survey to Franklin City Hall, Attention Dept. of 
Administration, 9229 W. Loomis Road, Franklin, WI 53132. (Circle answers for Questions 1-5 and 
write response for Questions 6 and 7.)   
  
1.  Do you read the City of Franklin Newsletter?   Yes  OR  No  
 
2.  If yes, which version do you read?  Mailed version  OR  Electronic version on City’s website 
 
3.  If converted to an online only version, will you still read the newsletter?  Yes  OR  No 
 
4.  The newsletter is circulated 5 times per year, is this:  just right / too often / not often enough.  
 
5.  Is the content of the City newsletter:  just right / not varying enough / not applicable / other? 
 
6.  If ‘Other’ was selected in 5 above, what different information would you like to see? 
      ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
      ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
      ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
      
7.  Do you have any other feedback regarding the City of Franklin Newsletter? 
      ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
      ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
      ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Your feedback and suggestions are greatly appreciated! 
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Inspection Services Now Offering Online Permit 
Application Option for Licensed Contractors 

 
The City of Franklin recently upgraded its software to a new platform for 
several departments including Inspection Services.  As part of the upgrade, 
the Department of Inspection Services now offers an expanded service which 
allows online permit application as an option for licensed contractors to 
submit an application for limited work types involving Heating, Ventilating and 
Air-Conditioning; Plumbing; and Electrical work.   

 
Given current technologies and the resulting efficiencies of online permitting, there has been a strong interest from 
contractors who prefer to utilize online permitting rather than in-person transactions or mailing-in permits.  Inspection 
Services is looking forward to offering this new service to its customers.   
 
Instructions on how to use this option may be found on the City’s website at https://www.franklinwi.gov/Departments/
Inspection-Services.htm.  Going forward, Inspection Services will look to expand the program to allow property owners 
and contractors the ability to submit applications and expanded trades work permit applications online.  Watch for more 
information to come! 

Franklin Citizen Police Academy 
 
Police Chief Rick Oliva has announced 
Class No. 29 of the Franklin Police 
Department Citizen Police Academy which 
will begin Thursday, September 2, 2021, for 
12 consecutive weeks, and conclude on 
Thursday, November 18, 2021, with a 
graduation ceremony. Classes meet on 
Thursday evenings from 6:30 p.m. to 9 p.m., 
usually in the Franklin Police Department 
community classroom. Additionally, each graduate 
may participate in a ride-along with officers on the street. 
 
The Franklin Police Department’s mission is to establish and 
maintain a course of instruction for citizens to familiarize 
themselves with the operations of the Franklin Police 
Department and the profession of law enforcement.  This 12-
week academy presents an overview of all aspects of law 
enforcement such as patrol operations, traffic enforcement, 
investigations, SWAT, K-9 unit, dispatch/communications, fire 
and emergency medical services, and much more.  Students 
will have an opportunity to present concerns and questions 
regarding public safety in the City and learn how citizens and the 
police can work together to fight crime in the community. 
Department employees present each session and interact with 
participants on a very approachable level—the aim is to inform, 
instruct, and involve citizens. 
 

Applicants must meet the following criteria: 
 

▪ Live or work in the Franklin community (preference is given to 
Franklin citizens). 

▪ Submit a written application. 

▪ Pass a background check (no felony convictions). 

▪ Be 18 years of age (16 and 17 year olds may attend with 
parent or guardian). 

 
There is no cost to attend; however, class size is limited. If 
interested in attending, contact Sergeant Jason Fincel at 
jfincel@franklinwi.gov. Applications are available in the 
Franklin Police Department lobby, on the Franklin Police 
Department Facebook page, or can be sent via email. 

Franklin Fire Department 
Frequently Asked Questions: 

 
How many calls does the Franklin 
Fire Department (FFD) respond to 
each year? In 2020, the department 
responded to 4,451 total calls for 
service. Approximately 80% were 
for Emergency Medical Services 
(EMS). All FFD personnel are cross-
trained, dual-role Firefighters and 
EMT/Paramedics. 

  
Do the Firefighters work 24-hour shifts? Yes, Franklin 
Firefighters are on duty for 24 hours at a time. The department 
has three shifts that rotate in order to provide around-the-clock 
protection every day of the year! The Firefighters average 56 
hours-per-week on duty. 
  
I called 911 for an ambulance, why did a fire engine respond? 
All Franklin fire engines are staffed with dual-role Firefighters/
Paramedics and carry a full array of advanced life support gear 
including a cardiac monitor/defibrillator, medications, airway 
management, and trauma care supplies. Because our 
ambulances are busy, a fire engine may be closest and arrive 
quicker to begin patient care. The additional paramedics arriving 
on the fire engine also provide support in quickly and efficiently 
managing the care of a critical patient. 
 
What are the requirements to 
become a Firefighter with 
the FFD? Applicants must 
possess these minimum 
requirements: be at least 18 
years of age, excellent health 
and physical condition, high 
school diploma, drivers 
license, Wisconsin Firefighter Level II certification and Nationally 
Registered, State licensed EMT-Paramedic. The department 
offers lateral transfer opportunities for experienced applicants. 

 

For more information, call 414-425-1420.  
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Monday, August 2nd  
6 p.m. to 9 p.m. 

 

Franklin Public Library 
9151 W. Loomis Road 

 
Franklin’s 16th Annual National Night Out Kick-Off 
Celebration will be held Monday, August 2nd, from 6 
p.m. to 9 p.m. at the Franklin Public Library, 9151 W. 
Loomis Road.  This kick-off celebration will be held to 
draw support for the Annual National Night Out 
celebrated nationwide on Tuesday, August 3, 2021. 
 
Numerous fire, police, and other vehicles will be on 
display in the Library parking lot. Officers will be available 
to answer questions about crime prevention and the 
many other community-oriented policing programs 
offered by the Franklin Police Department. Free crime 
prevention and other safety materials will be available. 
Area businesses will have displays outside the Library 
including promotional materials and small handouts for 
children.  
 

If interested in volunteering or sponsoring this year’s 
event, please contact Police Sergeant Jeremy Fadness 
at jfadness@franklinwi.gov or at 414-858-2684. 

 

Sunday, Sept. 5th—8 a.m. to 9 p.m. 
Monday, Sept. 6th—6 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

 

St. Martins Road (CTH MM) 
(from W. Forest Home Avenue to W. Church Street) 

 
Vendors sell an assortment of 
merchandise including fruits, 
vegetables, arts, crafts, clothing, 
shoes, hardware and household 
items, pet supplies, cleaning sup-
plies, gift items, dried flowers and 
arrangements, furniture, antiques, 
and other miscellaneous merchan-
dise.  In addition, vendors offer a large variety of prepared 
foods. Music groups also entertain the crowd throughout 
the Labor Day weekend event.   
 
To sell or entertain at this fair, vendors/entertainers must 
obtain a permit from the City of Franklin. The permit 
entitles the holder to sell goods and services or operate 
entertainment or amusement for either a single space up to 
15 feet of street frontage or a space of over 15 feet and up 
to 30 feet of frontage at the fair; additional space after 30 
feet is available at a per-foot cost. Contact the City Clerk’s 
Office at 414-425-7500 to purchase a permit or for more 
information relating to the Fair.  COVID safety guidelines in 
place at the time of the event will be adhered to. 
 
The City does not provide spaces for vendor booths at this 
Fair or keep a list of persons having space for rent.  Anyone 
interested in selling at the fair must go out to the fair area 
and inquire at the businesses and homes for space rentals.  

 

Franklin Park Concerts, Inc.  
F R E E  S u m m e r  C o n c e r t  S e r i e s  

 

Lions Legend Park Band Shell 

 

The following Sundays at 1:30 p.m. 
 

July 25 British Invasion ‘64 
Tribute to 1960’s British Bands 

August 8 The KR Bluegrass Band 
Bluegrass and Country  

August 22 AARPers Bizarre 
Classic Rock, Country, and Blues  

 

Bring a chair and enjoy! 
  

Social distancing encouraged as well as masks for those non-
vaccinated. Attendees must bring their own chairs.  For more 
information, visit www.franklinparkconcerts.webador.com. 

 

Thursday, September 9, 2021 
5:30 p.m. to 8 p.m. 

 

Ascension SE Wisconsin—Franklin Campus 
10101 S. 27th Street, Franklin 

 

Ascension Franklin and 
Midwest Orthopedic 

Specialty Hospital invite 
you to our annual 

Family Health Night!   
 

▪ Bring your child’s “best friend” to be examined at our 
“Teddy Bear Clinic”. 

▪ Learn ways to improve your health.   

▪ Get hands-on practice with tools used in our hospital.  

▪ Play a HUGE Operation game. 

▪ Have some fun in our parking lot meeting firefighters 
and police officers. 

▪ Watch the Flight For Life helicopter land.  

▪ Meet our incredible staff. 
 

We will also have a special message to honor 
our amazing firefighters and police officers 

for the 20th Anniversary of 9/11. 



 

 

4 

Franklin Noon Lions Award Annual Scholarships to FHS Students! 
 

On June 17, 2021, the Franklin Noon Lions Club (FNLC) awarded their annual 
scholarships to four Franklin High School Seniors. FNLC is a non-profit, service-based 
organization that works to support the Franklin community through charitable 
contributions and volunteer service. 
 
The $500 scholarships are awarded based on academic achievement and community 
involvement. The winners and their families joined the FNLC at Mimosa Restaurant for 
lunch and the award presentation.  Recipients of the scholarships are:  
 
Kennedy Boll—Kennedy has been accepted at UW-Eau Claire to pursue a field of study in 
nursing. She has achieved her nursing assistant certification and understands the 
compassion and diligence required for success in the medical field. 
 
Rebekah Hajdasz—Rebekah has been accepted at UW-Stout to pursue a field of study as 
an event planner. Currently Rebekah participates in the special education internship 
program and also volunteers helping blind children participate in dance class. 
 
Hannah Stokes—Hannah has been accepted at Johnson and Wales University in Charlotte, North Carolina, to pursue a field of study as 
a baker or pastry chef. Hannah serves the Girl Scouts of America and is a role model to younger girls. 
 
Seth Swanson—Seth has been accepted at UW-Milwaukee to pursue a field of study in mechanical engineering. As a middle school 
student, Seth got involved with Discovery World learning and helping others generate excitement for Science, Technology, Engineering 
and Math (STEM) in the minds of children. 
 

Congratulations and we wish them continued success in their next level of schooling and beyond! 

The Franklin Lioness Club 
 

A nonprofit organization dedicated to 
serving the beautiful City of Franklin. 

 

The Franklin Lioness Club  
recently completed a collection of 533 pounds 
of plastic bags, and, as a result, will be able to 

provide a TREX bench to the community! 
 

We are pleased to announce the winners 
of the 2021 Franklin Lioness 

Scholarship Program! 
Madison Schultz (UW Madison) and 

Adeel Roza (Marquette University) will each 
be awarded $500 for demonstrating 

exceptional service to the community!   
 

Welcome to our newest members: 
Kathy David, Tammy Brendel, Judie Gamboa, 

Lori Stolaski, and Marge Weiler! 
 

Join us on Facebook for upcoming events 
and the latest club news and information: 

www.facebook.com/FranklinLioness or 
Email FranklinLioness@yahoo.com. 

 
PLEASE LET US KNOW HOW WE CAN HELP! 

 

 

Serving together in kindness—We are the 
Franklin Lioness and we are here for you. 

 

CeraSite LLC, 9825 S. 54th Street 
(Fire Protection) 

 

Jane’s Hallmark, 7205 S. 76th Street 
(Gift Shop) 

 

Madz Mutt Kutz, 8935 S. 27th Street 
(Dog Grooming Salon) 

 

New Ram Express LLC, 9779 S. Franklin Drive, #104  
(Transportation Company Office) 

 

Nova Salon Suites LLC, 10700 W. Venture Drive 
(Hair Salon) 

 

Salute Mission Critical, 9779 S. Franklin Drive, #103 
(Data Center Security) 

 

Shannon Specialty Floors LLC, 5008 W. Ashland Way 
(Flooring Install Training Center) 

 

Titan Transfer, Inc., 9809 S. Franklin Drive, #102 
(Professional Cargo Transportation Services) 

 

Valvoline Instant Oil Change, 7700 W. Rawson Ave. 
(Oil Change and Lubrication Shop) 

Recipients of the Franklin Noon Lions Club Annual 
Scholarships (left-right): Seth Swanson, Kennedy 

Boll, Hannah Stokes, and Rebekah Hajdasz. 
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Franklin Health Department, 425-9101, Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
 

FREE Baby Massage Classes 
 

Thursday & Friday, September 16 & 17 
10:15 a.m. to 11:15 a.m. 

 

Franklin Public Library 
9151 W. Loomis Road 

 

Benefits:  bonding, regulation, soothing, weight gain 
 

To register, call 414-427-7534 or email 
kkringel@franklinwi.gov. 

COVID-19 Updates/Recommendations 
 

-Stay home if you feel ill. Visit www.testupmke.com for 
testing locations near you. 

-If unvaccinated, masks are recommended indoors. 

-COVID-19 vaccines are available throughout the 
community—visit www.vaccines.gov. 

-As of 7/1/2021, 67% of Franklin adults 18 and over are fully 
vaccinated and 71% have at least one dose of the vaccine. 

Stepping On Workshop  
 

Thursdays, October 14—December 2, 1 to 3 p.m. 
Fadrow Room, Franklin Public Library 

9151 W. Loomis Road 
 

To register, call 414-427-7535 
 
Are you a senior who has returned to your normal activities 
following the COVID restrictions and found your balance and 
strength have suffered?  Consider attending a Stepping On 
Workshop. Stepping On is an evidence-based workshop for 
seniors that helps them identify risks for falls and ways to 
prevent them. Research has found that people who completed 
the workshop reduce their risk of falls by 31%. 
 
During the seven weekly sessions, guest experts bring  
insight and participants bring experience. Trained leaders bring 
it all together making it fun.  A physical therapist introduces 
exercises that are specific to improving balance and strength. 
Awareness of hazards in the home and community, changes in 
vision, effects of medications, and even the selection of 
footwear can reduce the risk of falling. 
 
This in-person workshop will run Thursdays, October 14 
through December 2, 2021 (no class November 25th). It will be 
held in the Fadrow Room at the Franklin Public Library from 1 
p.m. to 3 p.m. There is a $10 registration fee and you will 
receive a free ankle weight to use and keep.  The workshop has 
a limited number of openings to allow the necessary social 
distancing. Participants are asked to provide their own water. 
To register, call Carol Sibilski at 414-427-7535. 

Early Childhood Services 
 

The Franklin Health Department staff offer a variety of services 
to parents and caregivers of young children in Franklin.  From car 
seat checks, to developmental screenings, to immunizations, 
and much more!  Call us at 414-425-9101 for more information. 

Parent Café—Join Our Table 
 

Tuesday, September 21, 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. 
Kayla’s Playground, 3723 W. Puetz Road 

 

Free food, child education, and 
child entertainment!  Enjoy a 

light breakfast and then allow 
children supervised play while 
caregivers connect on family-
centered topics. Come join us! 

 

If interested, call 414-427-7534 or email 
kkringel@franklinwi.gov to register! 
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9151 W. Loomis Road, Franklin, WI 53132 ◊ 414-425-8214 
    www.franklinpubliclibrary.org / Jennifer Loeffel, Director  

Hours: *May change per health/safety concerns 
Monday—Thursday: 10 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. 
Friday: 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
Saturday: 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  
Sunday: Closed 
(Call for curbside pick-up times.) 

Adult Programs (For Adults 18+) 
 
DIY Crafternoons (Registration required & begins Aug. 2nd) 
Second Wednesday of the month at 12:30 p.m. Back to in-person 
beginning in September.  Video tutorials also available on Facebook 
the day of the in-person program and kits available for pickup at the 
Information Desk one week prior to the program.   
 

-August 11 (Noon at www.Facebook.com/  
FranklinPublicLibraryWI): Woven Yarn Wall Hanging 

-September 8 (in-person): Ribbon Apple Ornament 

-October 13 (in-person): Pumpkin Wine Glass Candle Holder 
 
The Purpose-Driven Landscape (Zoom Meeting Link) 
Thursday, August 19, 6:30 p.m., Zoom Meeting Link https://
zoom.us/j/91371394703. This presentation will introduce you to 
the philosophy of native landscaping and why it is absolutely 
essential for species survival, water quality, and soil conservation.  
Learn how to use natives in your landscape and where to get them.   
 
Brown Baggers & Night Readers Adult Book Clubs 
Join the Brown Baggers and Night Readers for some great reading 
and interesting discussion of books each month.  Meetings are now 
back in-person in the Fadrow Room of the Library and open to the 
public. Copies of books are available at the Library Check-Out Desk. 
 

Brown Baggers: 3rd Tuesdays (except Nov.) at 12:30 p.m. 
August 17—Today Will Be Different by Maria Semple 

September 21—The Second Mrs. Hockaday by Susan Rivers 
October 19—Heroes of the Frontier by Dave Eggers 

 

Night Readers: 4th Mondays (except Nov. & Dec.) at 6 p.m. 
August 23—Caroline: Little House Revisited by Sarah Miller 

September 27—Sing, Unburied, Sing by Jesmyn Ward 
October 25—The Lost Vintage by Ann Mah 

 
Technology Programs   
 

Starting in September, the technology 
programs will be in-person unless 
otherwise noted. Registration is required 
and begins August 2nd—call 425-8214 or 
stop in the Library to register. Videos on 
these topics will also be available the day 
after the in-person program.   
   
-Online Language Learning Resources—Tuesday, August 24, 2 
p.m., virtual at www.facebook.com/FranklinPublicLibraryWI and 
www.YouTube.com/FranklinPublicLibraryWI. Franklin Public 
Library provides free access to Mango Languages, with over 70 
languages, and Transparent Language Online has over 100 
languages.  Whether you want to learn German from square one, or 
brush up on those Spanish skills you learned in college, these 
databases are the perfect place to start!   
 
-Do More with Your Library Card!—Tuesday, September 28, 2 p.m. 
(in-person). Your library card gets you access to thousands of 
eBooks, eAudiobooks, digital magazines, databases, and more!  
Learn how to use all of these great digital resources.   
 
-Staying Safe Online—Tuesday, October 26, 2 p.m. (in-person). 
The Internet is an extremely useful tool in today’s world.  However, 
using the Internet also has risks.  This class will walk you through 
how to stay safe and minimize those risks. 

Children Programs 
All programs are outside. REGISTRATION REQUIRED and LIMITED. 
Follow sidewalk along front of Library towards Vet’s Memorial to 

check-in. Social distancing for groups and face masks (exception for 
children under 5) encouraged for patrons not fully vaccinated. Programs 

may be cancelled due to weather or health and safety concerns. 
To register for programs, visit www.franklinpubliclibrary.org. 

 
Down on the Farm Storytime (Ages 5 & Under with Adult) 
Tuesday, August 3, 9:30 a.m. Enjoy a 30-minute 
storytime—sing songs, read books, and learn finger 
plays about animals on the farm!   
 
DJ Dino’s Bedrock Boogie (All Ages) 
Friday, August 6, 10 a.m. OR 4 p.m. Join DJ Dino for a 30-minute 
DINO-mite dance party and a summer treat!  (Register for one time 
only.)   
 
Bedtime Storytime (Ages 5 & Under with Adult) 
Wednesday, August 11, 6 p.m. Read books, sing songs, and get 
ready for nighttime during this 30-minute, outdoor storytime!   
 
Take Home Crafts (All Ages—One per child while supplies last.) 
Grab a take home craft to make at home!  August 2: Giraffe Paper 
Bag Puppets / August 9: Clothespin Puppets. 

Adult Programs—Continued 
 
Senior Health Programs with Compassus Hospice Care 
-Tuesday, September 7, 2 p.m., Advanced Directives—A 
discussion of the importance of end-of-life planning.  This program 
will cover power of attorney, do not resuscitate orders, and more.  
 

-Tuesday, September 14, 2 p.m., Hospice 101—An explanation of 
when and why Hospice Care is needed and the misconceptions 
associated with Hospice Care. 
 
Identity Theft: Protect & Prevent (No registration required) 
Wednesday, October 6, 6 p.m.  Identity theft continues to be the 
fastest growing crime in the United States. The more you learn 
about it, the less vulnerable you are. The Wisconsin Bureau of 
Consumer Protection will explain the different types of identity 
theft, how to recognize it, and how to prevent it—including 
information about Fraud Alerts and Security Freezes.  Receive tips 
for safeguarding personal information and how to spot the red flags 
of a scam. 
 
Green Bay Packers Trivia Fundraiser 
Saturday, October 9. Test your Packers knowledge with this fun 
night of trivia to raise funds for the Franklin Public Library 
Foundation! Great Packers prizes up for grabs, so brush up on your 
Packers facts and come support your Franklin Public Library! Visit 
www.franklinpubliclibrary.org for more details/ticket information.   
 
Explorer Passes 
Go on a wild animal adventure, travel to distant rainforests and 
deserts or gaze upon the works of world-famous artists by checking 
out one of our Explorer Passes! These passes are available at the 
Library Information Desk on a first-come-first-serve basis for the 
Milwaukee Zoo, Milwaukee Art Museum, and Mitchell Domes. They 
check out for 5 days and are not renewable. Also check out an 
Explorer Backpack for your visit that includes a journal to write 
about your visit, binoculars, and a magnifying glass. Fill out the 
scavenger hunt on your visit and return it to the Library for a prize! 
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Franklin Senior Travel Program 
 

Join the Franklin Senior Travelers for a day of fun, entertainment, and the opportunity to make new friends. Franklin 
seniors choose and pay for their destination and the City of Franklin pays for the bus transportation. You can’t go wrong! 

 

CONTACT:  Basil or Karen Ryan, 414-423-5481, or visit www.FranklinSeniorTravelers.com 

 

Franklin Senior Dining—Pickup or Delivery:  
 

The Milwaukee County Department on Aging is committed to meeting the food needs 
of older adults.  Pickup or delivery of meals is available at the Franklin City Hall Senior 
Dining location, 9229 W. Loomis Road, Monday—Friday from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 
to those 60 years and older. Diners are encouraged to contribute $3 per meal. Call 
427-7696 between 9:30 and 11:30 a.m. to reserve lunch (24-hour notice needed). For 
pickup of your meal, come in to the Community Room of Franklin City Hall between 
10:30 and 11:30 a.m. to receive your meal.  Enjoy lunch safer at home! 

 

We’ve been waiting. We’ve been safe.  And now the Franklin Senior Travelers are ready to go!  As they 
say, good things come to those who wait; and we have definitely waited a long time. We hope you’re 
able to attend this great performance: 
 

Thursday, September 9, 2021:  Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat 
       Fireside Theatre, Fort Atkinson         

 

From the creators of Evita and Jesus Christ Superstar, comes one of the most 
popular musicals of the last 50 years. This telling of the biblical story of Joseph and 
his brothers is filled with great music, costumes, laughter, joy, and heart. Utilizing 
many different styles of music from pop/rock to country to musical comedy, this 
sparkling show follows young Joseph as he faces adversity and triumphs through his 
dreams and his strong, unwavering faith. Written by Andrew Lloyd Weber and Tim 
Rice, this show includes the unforgettable classics “Any Dream Will Do” and “Close 
Every Door”. This show has entertained tens of millions of people around the world 
and is still one of Broadway’s shining stars. 
 

Lunch includes butternut squash soup, freshly baked breads, beef short ribs braised 
in beef stock and dressed with a red wine demi-glaze, served with garlic and herb 
whipped potatoes and roasted shaved Brussel sprouts with bacon. Dessert is Brandy 
Old-Fashioned cake. Coffee, milk, regular and iced tea included.   
 

RSVP Deadline:  August 7 / Resident Fee:  $75 
 

Please visit www.franklinseniortravelers.com and download/print the flyer for the trip you want to take.  
Fill out the form and mail it with your check to the address listed on the flyer by the payment due date. If 
you don’t have a computer, give us a call and we’ll mail you a flyer.  If you are not a Franklin Senior 
Traveler, we welcome you.  All you have to do is go on one of the trips and you become a Franklin Senior 
Traveler. There is no joining fee. The only requirements are you need to live in Franklin and be 55 years 
young.   
 
With the coronavirus winding down and we are back on the road again, we look forward to seeing you on 
one of the trips.  Here are some coronavirus jokes.  

 

Basil & Karen Ryan 
 

-I want to take a trip. I dug out a world map and gave Karen a dart and said, “Throw this dart, and wherever it 
lands—that’s where I’m taking you when the pandemic ends.” Turns out, she’s not so good at throwing. We’re 
spending two weeks behind the fridge. 
 

-I’ll tell you a coronavirus joke now, but you’ll have to wait two weeks to see if you got it. 
 

-After months at home, the dog is looking at me like, “See? This is why I chew the furniture!” 
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THE CITY OF FRANKLIN AND FRANKLIN CIVIC 
CELEBRATION SALUTES OUR 2021 SPONSORS! 

 
 

Mayor Steve Olson, the Alderpersons, and the Franklin Civic Celebrations Commission 
would like to thank all the generous sponsors listed below for their donations and 
services and all the dedicated volunteers, parade participants, entertainers, as well as 
the Franklin Police Department, Franklin Fire Department, Franklin Public Library, 
Franklin Public Works Department, and City Hall Staff for their hard work in making the 2021 Franklin Civic 
Celebration a successful and safe event! The festival would not be possible without your support.  

MAIN CORPORATE SPONSORS 
 

Payne & Dolan, Inc. 

 

DIAMOND LEVEL SPONSORS 
 

Max A. Sass & Sons, Inc. 
On The Border 

ROC Ventures, LLC 
 

PLATINUM LEVEL SPONSORS 
 

Central Garden & Pet Company • Hiller Ford, Inc. • 
Landmark Credit Union • Mister Car Wash •  

Sendik’s Franklin, LLC • Sorce Services, LLC • 
Strauss Brands • Victory Creek Accounting •  

Williams Financial, LLC (Eagle) 

 

GOLD LEVEL SPONSORS 
 

Big Bang, LLC • Foresthill Highlands Senior Apts. • 
Frank-Dale Exteriors, Inc. • Indian Village Restaurants 
(Greenfield) • Mayor Steve & Beverly Olson • Midtown 

Mobil (W. Forest Home Ave.) • Pen & Inc of Milwaukee • 
Tewco, Inc. • Vicki Kipfmueller State Farm Agency 

SILVER LEVEL SPONSORS 
 

American Building Restoration • American Motel, Inc. • 
Anonymous • Bartz’s Floor Covering, Inc. • 

BMO Harris Bank • CN Nail Spa • Dawn’s Tailor Shop • 
Franklin Overhead Door • Hales Corners-Franklin Post 

#10394 (Veterans of Foreign Wars) • Holz Motors, Inc. • 
Mathnasium of Franklin • Matus Eyecare • 

Mimosa Breakfast & Brunch • Rawson Pub • 
St. Martins Inn, LLC • Suburban Asphalt Company, Inc. 

 

BRONZE LEVEL SPONSORS 
 

Creative Homes, Inc. • Dr. Henry B. Wengelewski Jr., 
DDS • Karweik Plumbing Company, Inc. • Ken’s Custom 

Auto • Klimetz Law Office • Nisenbaum Homes & Realty • 
Polonia Sports Club, Inc. • Spellman Trailers, Inc.   

 

DONATIONS 
 

Badger Corn Roasters (Food Court) 
Payne & Dolan (Generators/Light Towers) 

Tuckaway Country Club (Golf Carts) 

Please support those that support our Franklin community. 

“We must find time to stop and thank the people who make a difference in our lives.”—John F. Kennedy 


